PROCEEDINGS OF A SPECIAL MEETING OF

THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF

THE MORGAN CITY HARBOR AND TERMINAL DISTRICT

August 28, 2013
The Board of Commissioners (“Board”) of the Morgan City Harbor and Terminal District (“District”) met in special session at the District’s office at 800 Youngs Road, Morgan City, Louisiana on August 28, 2013 at 5:00 p.m. President Jerry Gauthier convened the meeting with Commissioners Gregory Aucoin, Deborah Garber, Duane Lodrigue, R. Scott Melancon, William Pecoraro and Tim Matthews, Sr. in attendance.  Thomas Ackel and Joseph Foret were absent.  Also present at the meeting were Jerry Hoffpauir, Executive Director; Cindy Cutrera, Manager of Economic Development; Tori Henry, Administrative Assistant; Gerard Bourgeois, Board Attorney;  along with members of the media and general public.

Mr. Gauthier reported that as we are finally past the two year mark since Mac Wade resigned as a Board Member of this Commission and as its President, he can finally bring up for consideration by the Board the employment of Raymond “Mac” Wade as its next Executive Director. As Mr. Hoffpauir will be retiring as Executive Director effective September 1, 2013, he would like to make the hiring of Mr. Wade effective with the retirement.  After a short discussion, Mr. Aucoin moved to authorized Mr. Gauthier to take the necessary steps to hire Mr. Wade as the next Executive Director under the same terms as Mr. Hoffpauir’s hiring agreement, except with a starting salary of $127,800.00 and a monthly car allowance amount of $450.00. Mr. Pecoraro moved to second that motion, which carried unanimously.


Mr. Gauthier thanked Mr. Hoffpauir for an excellent job over the last several years.  Mr. Melancon moved that Mr. Hoffpauir be retained at half his salary to assist Mr. Wade for two months, and thereafter at Mr. Wade’s discretion but not to exceed two additional months.  Mrs. Garber seconded that motion, which carried unanimously.  Mr. Melancon and others added that he appreciated Mr. Hoffpauir’s help and input to the Commission.
Mr. Wade summarized several meetings held with Gulfcoast Transportation & Logistics, LLC. (“Gulfcoast”), who desires to lease the port facility to move commodities between here and South and Central America.  Mr. Bourgeois presented a draft letter of intent with Gulfcoast concerning a possible lease of the District’s port facility generally along the lines of the InMobiliaria lease; subject to our due diligence and review of their plans for infrastructure improvements and job creation.  Mr. Lodrigue moved to authorize Mr. Gauthier to execute a Letter of Intent, generally in accordance with the letter presented today, which was seconded by  Mr. Matthews and carried unanimously.  
With there being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned.
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